
PARISH CLERGY 

June 8, 2025                     PENTECOST SUNDAY 
              

 

Parish Mission Statement 
St Mary’s Parish is a practicing  Catholic 

Community providing spiritual, social and 
educational opportunities for all God’s people                 
that we may deepen our love of  God and one 

another through prayer and deed. 

PARISH STAFF 

St. Mary ’ s Immaculate Conception Parish                  
 7176 Esker Road, Custer, WI 54423                                                                                                    

 Phone: 715-592-4330        

Website:  www.stmaryscuster.net 

 
Please submit bulletin notices to stmary@wi-net.com                              

by noon on Tuesday.  

Mass Intentions 
Tuesday, June 10,  @ SH  

8:15 am   +Emerick, Emil & Angie Wojtalewicz 
  by Dave 
                                                                                                                                      

Wednesday, June 11 

8:15 am   +Chuck Egle     
  by Mary & Joseph Omernik     
                                               

Thursday, June 12,  (SH) 

7-8 am Adoration    7:30-8 am Confessions 

8:15 am   +Loretta Klesmit by Roger                                                                           
                                                                                                       

Friday, June 13,  

7-8 am Adoration   7:30-8 am Confessions 

8:15 am  +Bette Maslowski by Pat & Family 
 

Saturday, June 14, (SH)         

8:15 am:   +Gary Omernik by Ann Omernik 

+Clifford Bembenek by Pauline Bembenek 

+John Studinski by Emilee & Family 

+Alice Wierzba by Steve & April Rutta 

+Gladys Lepak by Family 
 

2:45 pm  Confessions                                                                             

4:00 pm +Tanner Simonis    
  by Bryon & Laurie Simonis 
 

June 15, The Most Holy Trinity (Father’s Day) 

8:00 am  @ SH     

St. Mary’s I.C. & Sacred Heart Parish Families 
 

10:00 am    

+Eugene Meyer by Kenny & Betty Rozek 

 
Fr. Mark Miller, Pastor  715-600-6942 

fr.miller@sacredheartpolonia.com                   
Deacon Jim Sniadajewski 
dcn.jim@sacredheartpolonia.com 
 

You may reach Father Miller for both emergency 

and non emergency situations by calling Sacred 

Heart office at any time of the day.  
                     

Secretary-Donna Wierzba….stmary@wi-net.com 

Bookkeeper-Rebecca Jones 

stmaryicfinance@gmail.com 

Coordinator of Religious Education-                

Jessica Bielen 

Custodian-Jeanne Hintz 

Maintenance/Grounds keeping                        

Josh Genskow 
 

 

mailto:dcn.jim@sacredheartpolonia.com


 

WEEKLY FINANCIAL 

SUPPORT 

June 1  

Offertory                    $ 225.00 

Building Fund               170.00 

Project Milk    200.00 

Mission Mary TV          150.00 

Adult Env  

& ACH                        2085.00 

                 Total     $2830.00  

St. Mary’s I.C. 

Meetings:                          
Pastoral Council                          

June 19th, 6:30 pm 
 

Thank you to Pat Johnson, 

Carolyn Iwanski & Christine 

Sapa for your time served                

on the Council.                                     

Congratulations to our newly            

elected members, Marie 

Helminiak, Randy Maslowski, 

Nora Stransky & Jacquie 

Wille.  They will join Father 

Miller & Deacon Jim for the 

meeting on the 19th.  

If any member of the                 

parish has an item that they 

would like discussed or           

added to the Pastoral                  

agenda, please contact                       

any of the members. 
 

 

Prayers for those in need are so very important; so if you would like someone added to the list please contact  

the parish office.  Always be sure you have permission to add someone's name.   
 

Please remember in your prayers                                                                                                                           
Please pray for the following and all who are ill in our parish :   

Trevor Kluck, Rufin Kluck, Kenny Rozek, Valerie Stanczyk, Joe Raschka, Henry Gagas, Adam Cohen,                      

Sharon Zblewski, Denny Elsenrath, Shirley Pliska, Jerry Lepak, Ken Wierzba, Jim Zblewski,                                        

Ruthie & Lenny Pliska, Brigid & Al Pellatt        
 

If anyone is in need of spiritual care at your home or hospital (e.g. Confession, Holy Communion or Anointing                          

of the Sick)  please call the parish to make arrangements.  Father Miller is here for your spiritual and sacramental 

needs.  Also, be aware that if  you are in the hospital for an extended period of time, and would like a visit,                        

          please contact  the parish.  Hospitals do not  make us aware of these situations.                                   
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

For prayer support through the unpublished    St. Mary’s  I.C. Parish Prayer Chain                                                                

please call  Elsie Mansavage 715-592-4174,  or the Parish Office 715-592-4330  or  stmary@wi-net.com           

FIRST NAMES ONLY will be used; members promise to respect  your request in confidence.     

PROJECT MILK—there will be no second collection, but                          

you can provide help by using the envelopes in the pews.   

$100.00 = 1 sack of Milk   1 sack of Milk = feeds 64 orphans 

for one week.   LET’S SEE HOW MANY BAGS OF MILK WE 

CAN FILL!!   So far we have collected $1160.00 for a total          

of 11 1/2 bags to ship to the children of Peru. God Bless You! 

Please have your donation in by June 15th.  Thank you 

              

                        ST. MARY’S I.C. FOOD PANTRY  

        Please continue to donate to our Food Pantry  
      Your non perishable items and monetary donations  go to         

local families. Please help us help those in need.  Drop off items in 

the cart in the entrance of Church.    

Please check the expiration date on items you are donating.  

Corpus Christi Procession “In procession in which the Eucharist is 

carried through the streets in a solemn rite with singing, the Christian 

people bear public witness of faith and devotion to the Most Blessed 

Sacrament”. HCWEM 101.                               

This year there will be a Eucharistic Procession on the Solemnity of the 

Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi) at Sacred Heart. 

The procession will begin shortly after the 8:00 am Mass on June 22nd. 

The route is approximately 1 mile (weather permitting).  

"Being a Christian means saying 'yes' to Jesus 
Christ.  It consists in surrendering to the Word of God 
and relying on it, but also endeavoring to know better 
and better the profound meaning of this Word."               
- St. John Paul II 



            Bring a bouquet!  

         Plant Flowers in 

         your garden to 

  share with        

         St. Mary’s I.C. 

this summer. Help us add 

beauty to our Church by 

donating bouquets for our 

sanctuary. 

        St. Mary’s I.C.    

      Faith Formation Program 
              

  Congratulations to:  
  Levi Raschka, Pierce Bielen, Connor 
Kluck, Macy Dombrowski, Autumn Bustamante          who 
received their First Holy Communion last Sunday. 
 May God Bless You! 
 
  A SPECIALTHANK YOU to our Religious  
  Education Teachers: 
  Sarah Raschka Christine Sapa 
  Amy Stremkowski Jessica Bielen 
  We appreciate your dedication and sharing  
  of your Faith with our Children. 

Building Together   

Uniting Hearts and Spaces 

Building Together Update as of June 8th 

The Building Committee has selected Ellis Stone as the General Contractor for the Phase 1 project.  They are 

busy working with the architect drawings to create the final detailed construction drawings.  Ensuring great 

detail in the design process helps eliminate questions or change orders, thus causing delays, during the 

building process.  Once the design/construction drawings phase is complete, all of the various components 

will go out to bid.  The more complete the design/construction drawings phase the more competitive bids we 

will be able to obtain. This process  will take 6 to 8 weeks. 

In the meantime, the committee wishes to update you on the parking lot.  Our main objective for the Inspired 

by the Spirit campaign was to raise enough money to re-do our parking lot.  The more money we raised, the 

more that would come back to the parish to use toward our goal.  While the campaign exceeded the goal set, 

the funds received to date (we can't count pledges not yet paid) are not enough to complete the entire parking 

lot. It is estimated that the project, which includes much more than just repaving, will cost at least 

$150,000.  The current pitch of the parking lot causes the drain off to pitch toward the church, which has to be 

changed.  Total received by the parish as funds for our use from the Inspired by the Spirit campaign is 

$112,977.  There are several pledges set up on a monthly basis or others not yet remitted, but want you to be 

aware, we will be short when this project is slated to be completed. 

As you have seen, the rectory has been removed and the water and electrical connections have been handled. 

On an exciting note, the church will be getting an entirely new HVAC system - yes, that means furnace and 

air conditioning! 

The church is scheduled to be re-roofed in 2026. 

If you have any questions for the Building Committee, address them to any member.  They meet with Father 

frequently and want to know what you want to know.  Contact Ron Wierzba, Kirk Wille, Russell Wysocki, 

Christine Sapa or Nora Stransky.  



BUY SCRIP After Mass         

June 22nd  If you need scrip 

before Scrip Sunday,  please 

call Shelly (715-592-3775) 

Thank you for supporting our 

scrip program 

$22,455.00 

75 

Percent of Goal Received:  

  Liturgical Appointments 
                       

   SUNDAY, June 15 

   LECTOR  Kirk    USHERS Randy I, Anthony  

   SERVERS  Samantha, Spencer                  

   MONEY COUNTERS  Kirk, John, Marie  

   MUSICIANS   Jacquie & Carolyn  
   

   SUNDAY, June 22  
   LECTOR  Nora     USHERS Kyle & volunteer 

   SERVERS  Hutton, Keaton, Nolan                

   MONEY COUNTERS  Brad, Bette, Randy 

   MUSICIANS  Mary & Cheryl 

87.54%  

   

                              JUNE BIRTHDAYS                                                                
                13th-Denise Glodowski & Joe Johnson                           

                    14th-LeRoy Wierzba    17th-Paul Woyak       
           19th-Jeanne Hintz     21st-Barb Soik      23rd-Lori Kluck       

 24th-Tony Charneski &  Brian Vogt      28th-John Bustamante 

$19,657.50  

Healing Your Marriage-- Retrouvaille (French for “Rediscovery”) is a 3-phase 

program designed to give you the tools to restore your marriage and rebuild a loving 

relationship. For more information, call 1-877-922-HOPE (4673) or visit website: 

www.HelpOurMarriage.org .  Fully Confidential and affordable. The next program 

begins with a weekend stay in the Wausau area, August 15-17. 

Catch the Fire of the Spirit, Grow in your Faith—Join Lay Formation!  Registration is now open for the next two-year 

Lay Formation Institute cycle begins in the fall of 2025. Deepen your knowledge of the Faith in a community of learners, 

catch the fire  of the Holy Spirit and let Him make you a contagious witness to Christ! See the complete information and 

application form at diolc.org/lay-formation. Discuss with your pastor and contact the Office for Ministries and Social 

Concerns ministries@diolc.org or 608.791.0161. 

March for Life Wisconsin –  will take place on Saturday, June 14,  2 PM 

at the Wisconsin State Capitol, hosted by the Wisconsin Catholic Conference, 

Pro-Life Wisconsin, Wisconsin Right to Life, and Wisconsin Family Council. 

Buses will travel from around the state, $15/person or $45/family and register 

marchforlifewisconsin.org, There will be speakers at the March, and signs 

will be provided. Come bear witness to the sanctity of all human life! 

Calling all current middle school boys!  Bring yourself and a friend Monday, 

June 16 – Wednesday, June 18 to St Lawrence Seminary High School in Mt 

Calvary for three days of field olympics, games, team building, and 

prayer.  You’re sure to have a blast living in our dorms, eating lots of food, 

and making new friends!  Cost $50  housing and food.  Transportation is 

available from select cities.   Register at www.stlawrence.edu/retreats 

Make a difference in a child's life! Sacred Heart Catholic School in 
Polonia is seeking a dedicated and passionate 4K-5K teacher to 
join our educational team for the 2025-2026 school year.  For more 
information go to  www.sacredheartpolonia.com/employment 

A Minute with Jesus: The Holy Spirit and the Eucharist 

Even after the Apostles had experienced the Risen Christ, they were afraid. They gathered with Mary on the day of Pentecost and 

prayed behind locked doors, waiting as instructed for the Gift of the Holy Spirit. After the Holy Spirit descended upon them on 

Pentecost, the Apostles were no longer afraid and were equipped to fulfill their role in bringing others to Jesus and His Church. It 

is the same for us today. When we receive the Eucharist, we also receive God the Holy Spirit, to abide in the depths of our hearts. 

If we allow Him, the Spirit of Truth will transform us and we will no longer be afraid, but be equipped with peace and strength for 

our role in God’s plan.  Let us then prepare for each Eucharistic encounter in the same way the Apostles prepared for Pentecost, 

“in prayer … with Mary …” (Acts 1:14).                                                                                                                                               

Let’s pray this right now and every day this week: the sequence for Pentecost 

Come, Holy Spirit, come! And from Your celestial home shed a ray of light divine! 

Come, Father of the poor! Come, source of all our store! Come, within our bosoms shine. 

You, of comforters the best; You, the soul’s most welcome guest; Sweet refreshment here below; In our labor, rest most sweet; 

Grateful coolness in the heat;  Solace in the midst of woe. O most blessed Light divine, shine within these hearts of Yours, and our 

inmost being fill! 

Where You are not, we have naught, nothing good in deed or thought, nothing free from taint of ill. Heal our wounds, our strength 

renew; On our dryness pour Your dew; 

Wash the stains of guilt away: Bend the stubborn heart and will;  Melt the frozen, warm the chill; Guide the steps that go 

astray.  On the faithful, who adore and confess You evermore, 

In your sevenfold gift descend; Give them virtue’s sure reward; Give them your salvation, Lord; Give them joys that never end . 

Amen.  Alleluia. 

http://www.diolc.org/lay-formation
http://www.marchforlifewisconsin.org
http://www.stlawrence.edu/retreats
http://www.sacredheartpolonia.com/employment

